

Holybourne Village Association

12th July 2022
Minutes

Committee Members	Kellie-Jayne Cox(Chair); Vickie Kemp (Treasurer); Becky Cumming (Secretary); Jerry Janes (Magazine); Julia Wood; Peter Packham (Planning); Nick Wood; Rob Law; Pat Lerew; John Rapley; Andy Muir; Ali Harris; Kate Carmichael
Ex Officio	Andrew Joy (HCC), Graham Hill (EHDC and ATC), Paul Crossley (ATC)

No	Item	Owner
1 1.1	Opening of Meeting and Apologies for Absence Apologies from Kellie-Jayne, Julia and Nick Wood, Graham Hill, David Houghton, Ruth and Gordon, Kate Carmichael	K-JC
2 2.1 2.2 2.3	Minutes of Last Meeting Agree Minutes of June meeting Agreed Signing of Minutes Matters Arising	K-JC
3	Members Open Forum This forum is for any Holybourne resident who is not on the HVA committee to raise any issues related to the village (NB These maybe time limited by the Chairman)	
4 4.1 4.2	Live Issues and Projects Howard's Lane Junction The HVA was joined on zoom by residents of Howards Lane who wished to discuss the parking matter around the Howards Lane Junction. The spokesman of the group, Scott, stated that they had heard from EHDC that the Howard's Lane junction restrictions were not under review and had no capabilities of change. Andrew Joy said that this was not the case and it is the purpose of the EHDC to review the parking. Scott stated that he had an email from EHDC that no review or report had taken place. Jerry had stated that it is a very public proposal yet Scott stated that this was not a well-known review throughout the village, and how it will impact the village. Chris then stepped in and said how the restrictions around the junction had made the safety of the junction worse. Andrew stated that we are in a consultation period with the Town Council, EHDC and local police to express views and the focus is on the safety of the junction. If there are 10 objections, then the case is presented to Angela Glass, and then they will have the deciding opinion. There will not be one client's interest in pushing something through, it is to assess the safety of the junction. If there is a concern over the junction, then a concern needs to be put forward to EHDC. Scott stressed that parking is a big issue around the junction, and asked Councilor Joy whether he feels confidently that the HCC and EHDC have addressed concerns. Adrian Stratta asked about speed in the village, Jerry stated that currently the view is around the safety of the junction. There is a review going on to try to put in a 20mph speed limit and this has been put forward by Graham Hill. The Howards Lane residents asked for anything that the HVA supports to be made more public, Jerry stated that all information and minutes are circulated through social media and the Holybourne website. Sports Field Trust No update and Rob Law stated that has become quite a worrying matter.	

Holybourne Village Association

5	Planning and Development Issues in and around Holybourne / Alton	
5.1	New Planning Applications No updates	PP
5.2	Veolia - Recycling facility	
5.3	No update New Local Plan Back to drawing board and updates will come. Andy Muir said there is nothing to report from Neatham Down.	PL PL
5.4	Alton and District Residents' Association Pat Lerew reported that she has spoken to Dean Phillips and he has assured her that he will call a meeting for ADRA by early September.	
5.5	Montecchio Way Pavement Pat Lerew requested the name of the person from Highways that she can contact, Andrew Joy will pass on details.	
6	Holybourne Events	
6.1	Fireworks Rob stated that progress has been made, he has asked Vickie to pay the invoice for the fireworks. Jerry volunteered to do the announcing. Jerry asked for the village picnic to be added to the Holybourne events agenda so that this can be an annual event. Jerry wants to ask the cricket club for use for one weekend in the summer for this event.	RL
7	Village Communications	
7.1	Magazine On schedule to be released. Website Andy had updated with the traffic update and the Howard's Lane junction information so it is public for the village.	JJ
7.2		AM
7.3	Facebook No update	VK
8	Committee Reports	
8.1	Treasurers Report Committee voted to continue with events insurance that Vickie emailed to ask for consensus on.	VK
8.2	Friends of the Pond John reported that the rat issue is ongoing and pest control are still placing boxes. John is waiting for Graham to update on funding for the clearing around the pond – will email Graham separately.	JR
8.3	Flood Action Group/Emergency Planning Rob stated he will write his list of actions that he carries out for flood prevention over summer. Email received by Pat and Andrew around flood warnings, will send on to Becky and she will distribute.	RL
8.4	Church Ruth emailed with updates due to absence. Informed that the gates by the pond have been removed to be repaired and they will be replaced soon. The Church have held three 'Shine' events after school at Andrew's Endowed with a good number of children in attendance. The church are now fully back to visiting Holybourne Pre-School and the Lawn Care Home. There will also be a review into the service pattern across the parish in the autumn; if anyone has any comments please let Ruth and Gordon know (perhaps particularly with reference to the fact we now have two morning services a month and one afternoon service) Ruth also enquired as to who has the key for the notice board outside the shop, the committee thought that Vickie could have this and will report back next meeting.	GR
9	Any Other Business	
	Andrew asked whether the road signs/marketing seem too much around the village and if so, to email Andrew so he can raise this. New Vice chair needed and secretary – to be added to next month's agenda.	
10	Close – DONM – 13th September 2022	